Dear Members of the House,

| am writing to express my strong opposition to House Bill 1373, which seeks to impose restrictions on reproductive
rights within the stat of North Dakota. As a concerned parent and citizen, | believe this bill undermines the fundamental
rights of individuals to make personal decisions about their reproductive health and freedom.

At the heart of this legislation is the assumption that the state should have greater authority over personal, medical
decisions that should remain between a patient and their healthcare provider. House Bill 1373 seeks to impose
unnecessary and restrictive barriers to reproductive health services, which could disproportionately impact women,
particularly those from marginalized communities, low income families, and rural areas who may already face challenges
accessing adequate healthcare.

The restrictions proposed in House Bill 1373 are not only harmful to the physical and mental health of North Dakota
residents, but they also undermine the state's commitment to personal freedom and choice. It is crucial that we protect
the right of individuals to make decisions regarding their reproductive health in a way that is safe, accessible, and free
from political interference.

| urge you to reconsider this bill and to prioritize policies that protect and expand access to reproductive healthcare for
all of North Dakotans. Our stat should be a place where individuals are empowered to make their own healthcare
decisions without fear of unnecessary governmental intrusion.

Thank you for your time and consideration.
Sincerely,

Annie Gehring

Minot, ND



